

President of the Constitutional Court of the Czech Republic Joštova 8, 660 83 Brno

PŘ ÚS 313/24 US24040640

Brno, 21 June 2024

Dear President/Chief Justice,

As you already know, the Constitutional Court of the Czech Republic proposed to the Circle of Presidents of the Conference of European Constitutional Courts (hereinafter referred to as "the CECC") to establish a permanent office to create and administer the CECC general website and to keep the archive of the documents regarding the CECC activities. At the same time, the Constitutional Court of the Czech Republic offered to act as the Permanent Office of the CECC.

I would like to thank most sincerely to the Circle of Presidents of the CECC for approving the above-mentioned proposal. The Constitutional Court of the Czech Republic feels honoured by your confidence and we are prepared to fulfil the duties associated with the role thoroughly and diligently.

In the upcoming months, we intend to create the general website of the CECC and supplement it with the relevant material concerning the past activities of the CECC including the information on the latest development. As soon as the website is prepared, I will let you know.

I very much hope the website will help make information about the CECC, its mission and its activities more accessible and visible and that it will provide a fuller and more comprehensible picture about European constitutional judiciary in general.

In addition, I am positive the existence of the Permanent Office will contribute to consistency and efficacy in our work together. We are looking forward to communicate and cooperate with the Constitutional Court of the Republic of Albania, which is currently presiding the CECC, as well as with former presiding courts and with all of you.

Thank you once again.

I avail myself of this opportunity to renew to you, dear President/Chief Justice, the assurance of my highest consideration.

Tel.: +420 542 16 1190, fax: +420 542 21 8326 podani@usoud.cz, DS: z2tadw5